Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I am currently compiling data on the cost to both the environment and expenditure on the use of paper.

I would be grateful if you can give me information on the following:

1) The total amount of reams of paper used by the authority in the last 12 months
We don’t hold an actual figure for usage; therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
However, from January to December 2017 the council purchased 30,323 reams of paper. 

2) The amount of expenditure on printing, photocopying, and consumables for internal purposes. We are not interested in the amount of expenditure for printing of publications for external use.
From January to December 2017 - £203,212.28


3) The amount of recycling of paper from your offices.
Until 2014/15 the Environment Team compiled detailed information on paper use in the council, please see the attached supporting document. 
The council has introducing a new internal recycling scheme for offices that collects paper, plastic, cans, glass etc.

Paper collected for recycling (Jan 17-Nov 17): 122 tonnes 

Under our corporate shredding contract, from Jan to Dec 2017, 50,300 kilos of confidential waste was shredded and recycled.

4) Does the local authority have a target to reduce the use of paper - if so what is the current progress?
The council does not have a target to reduce paper use however, up to 2014/15 when monitoring stopped, paper use in the council was reducing year on year.


5) Does the local authority have a target to reduce their carbon footprint - if so what is the current progress?

The council has a target to halve its carbon footprint from the 2008/09 level by 2025 and has achieved an overall reduction of 30% so far; please see the attached supporting document.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

